CENTENNIIAL PINES CLUB MEETING MINUTES
September 18, 2018
Members in attendance: Sandy Dalton, Sharon McKenney, Jim Zambon, Jerry Morgan, Nicole Paollilo, Richard Krasner, Richard Weldon, Charles Nugent, John Capasso, Clark Perks, Dawn Kelly

Also in attendance: Sheila O’Connell
The meeting began at 7:00pm.

Review of June Minutes- discussed success of sign placement and received a positive review from requesting resident. Sandy made a motion to approve; minutes were approved.
Committee Reports:

Beach Report: Sheila reported on the beach and boat racks.  There were a record number of residents enjoying the beach this season. Thanks to Nicole and the Omans helping clean and maintain the beach club.

Sheila asked that the old fencing be removed- Jerry volunteered.  Buoy line to be removed and stored in Howard Some’s garage with the first aid kit.  First Aid kit was not stolen this year when kept in the wooden bin at the beach.  Questioned if fiber optic line should be buried by Verizon vs tacked to the fence; opted to leave it on the fence per Jerry and R. Weldon. Received positive feedback on the buoy lane lines size (not encompassing the whole beach for canoe access) and it’s prevention of fishing in the swimming area and dangers of hooks catching on lakemats.  R. Weldon suggested a sign stating no fishing be placed near the swimming area. Boat racks are being removed from residents delinquent on HOA dues.  Galeri is delinquent but has a boat rack currently.  Boguski’s Boat Rack has been taken away. Wait list has 2 residents w/o a rack.  One rack belonging to Janet Jennison does not have a boat on it. Option of increasing the rack positions that exist vertically discussed to increase number of boat racks, due to the height a step stool would be necessary and upper racks limited to light weight vessels.  Some resident have 2 racks in use.  Racks have never been for lakefront residents; however the Ashan family was given a rack. Clark made a motion to remove boats on the rack owned by residents with accessible lakefront property (Ahsan), motion was approved.  Boats to be removed are those belonging to Jennison, Galeri, and Ahsan.  One party was registered for on the beach by John C. A 2nd inquiry for a party conflicted with a 3rd that canceled.  One week confirmation on parties recommended.  Sheila stated she wished to find a boat rack registrar replacement for herself for next year.  New stickers for boats need to be ordered from the printer.
Rich Krasner reported the aquatic weeds are under control, no emergent, and no lake closures due to coliform bacteria were recommended based on the water testing results.  This was the 1st year no closures were necessary.
Rules and Property: R. Krasner and Clark reported the Espisito’s wish to replace their 31ft dock with an equal size dock. Discussed the large lakefront property with a large lawn and failing stone bulkhead.  Replacement proposal from a contractor for a dock and 300 ft. of pressure treated lumber was proposed by Mark the resident. Rich is opposed due to the length and chemical leakage and will have a meeting with the homeowner, Mark to discuss a more natural looking solution.  A complaint from Hoyt D. was relayed by Clark.  Hoyt is concerned due to an incident on the island.  He reported that kids cleared the middle, built a fire pit, and left garbage and soda cans behind.  Risks of fires discussed, Hoyt reported to Clark that he would have a conversation with the parents of the kids suspected. 
Officer’s Report: Chuck reported that Samost appealed, we continued with our payments, and could extend until February.  The total price could be $2 mil = $80K more from us according to Greenblatt’s letter concerning the estimated cost of the Dam (increased from $1.2mil to $2mil).  No additional fees were requested at this time.  Clark raised the question if some of the amount was paid already. Chuck will look into it.  3 months estimated duration of the construction project was given.  
Treasurer’s Report: Jim reported on account amounts including pending legal fees: operating account is 85K.  Only 6 properties in addition to delinquent accounts have yet to pay dues for 2018.  Need to check lien status to ensure they are in effect for Lien #1, 2, 3 (see CPC outstanding chart distributed in meeting).  Sheriff’s sale on 1- Sweet Gum- we only see dues if the mortgage is covered at the sale.  Chuck will have lawyer send one more letter to all.  We will put a new lien on Kaveh @27 E. Centennial and Poppalarado @5 Teaberry.  Boguski will get 1 more letter about dues, 1 call from Clark, and their canoe taken off the rack and delivered to their house by Clark.  Reinforced that no write off of disputed dues on Boguski or Kelleher will be allowed.  Jerry proposed raising dues to offset increased Dam estimate, and giving a preliminary announcement to all residents regarding the possible need for another Special Assessment and pending financial costs of the Dam.  Jim stated that he estimated with next year’s dues we should bring in 75K and have enough cash on hand to cover the increased cost.  Approval to pay bills (motion made by Clark).  Check for website was not cashed.  New website to be completed in 2019 with Sharon heading up the process.  
President’s Report: Sandy reported on successful delivery of directories.  Typos on several homes (R. Selby, Sheila@aol.com – not gmail, Chuck N., and Derek Testa) Addendum to be passed out for correction of typos.  Jerry suggested uploading directory to website; however a previous vote was completed in favor of printed directories. 

Social: Nicole reported on Holiday party. Previous success and improvement opportunities discussed.  Location to be Little Mill, food location to move to back room, drink tickets stay the same, possible dates Thurs, Fri, or Sat December 13, 14, or 15th selected based on availability.  Upper Tier food and budget approximately $3500. Poinsettias for décor.  
A possible fishing derby in the spring was suggested by Dawn.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:28pm
